





























(1) the lawyer reasonably believes that the lawyer will be able to provide
competent and diligent representation to each affected client;

(2) the representation is not prohibited by law; and

(3) the representation does not involve the assertion of a claim by one client
against another client represented by the lawyer in the same litigation or
other proceeding before a tribunal.

CONSEQUENCES OF THE REPRESENTATION

We are obliged, under the rule cited above, to inform you of any actual or reasonably
foreseeable adverse effects of this representation. It is possible that conflicts between the
FCOG and FCRTA may develop into disputes. This scenario could have potentially problematic
results in regard to our representation of the FCRTA, specific examples of which are:

e Someone may argue that we would be tempted to favor the interests of one
client over the other.

e Our exercise of independent judgment to the FCRTA may be impaired or clouded
by our pre-existing relationship with FCOG.

e We may not be able to present the appropriate position, claims or defenses for
one client in order to avoid taking adverse positions to the other client.

e  We may be restricted from forcefully advocating a client's position for fear of
alienating the other client.

e We may be forced to withdraw from representing either or both clients because
of disputes or further conflicts of interest which could increase either or both
clients' attorney's fees and costs.

e There may be an appearance of impropriety in our representation of both clients
simultaneously.

Our office believes that we can adequately mitigate any risks of these consequences, especially
since this is for such a discrete task. 1) We will have two different attorneys in our office
represent each side of the contract; 2) neither attorney will have access to the other’s files or
documents as regards this contract; and 3) the two attorneys will not discuss the matter with
each other, and 4) each attorney will report to different superiors with any issues that arise.
Moreover, this is simply a contract for the administration of grant funding and the parties have
a preexisting governmental relationship, with a County Supervisor and thirteen mayors also
serving as part of the membership of each party’s governing board. Under these
circumstances, the parties do not appear to be adverse with respect to this transaction. As
regards reviewing the subject contract, the attorney representing FCRTA will report to Chief
Deputy Brian Melikian, and the attorney representing the FCOG will report to County Counsel
Dan Cederborg.






